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Letter from the President
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I am almost a full year into this job and learning 
a lot.  Recently we held our annual Mountain 
Festival, and in this newsletter you will see 
much about the success we enjoyed. The 
weather was chilly and wet, but we still had a 
great turnout. Mountain folk do not shrink from 
a bit of inclement weather!


I have three groups to thank for our success. 
First, the many, many volunteers who 
contributed their time, talent and resources to 
organize this event. I witnessed dozens of 
volunteers expending thousands of hours to 
make our festival happen. I cannot begin to 
name all of the people who helped with this 
effort, but know that your work is acknowledged 
and appreciated.


The firefighters, EMTs and all of the support 
members of the Fire Department continue to 
perform their normal duties to keep all of us 
safe, but it all gets turned up a notch or two 
before, during and after the Festival. Your 
ongoing investment in our fire department is 
honored and appreciated.


Finally, none of this would be possible without 
the people who come out to support RCVFD. 
Whether you are buying books, bidding on 
items or even just enjoying the entertainment 
and buying lunch, everyone who comes out 
makes all of those volunteer hours pay off.  


That means that everyone deserves a pat on 
the back and a hearty measure of gratitude!


Neil Faber

President - 2022


All Area Residents 
are encouraged to 

attend! 


RCVFD Annual Meeting and Potluck
Saturday, November 5th, 2022, 6 - 8 PM


Back at Stove Prairie School!

Join us at Stove Prairie School for a potluck and the Fire Dpt. 
Annual Meeting. We’ll hear from the President, Chief, Treasurer and 
Vice President, and elect our new Board of Directors. Please bring 
a dish to share. Beverages and dinnerware will be provided.





We have closed the books on another successful Rist Canyon Mountain Festival, and although the 
weather was a little less than ideal, all I saw when I looked around were smiles. Community 
members enjoyed coming together for a common purpose, seeing friends and neighbors that maybe 
they had started to lose touch with, and sampling the skills and products of their fellow neighbors 
both near and far in the craft booths. Visitors to our canyon had a chance to see its splendor even 
when the sun isn't shining, and duck out of the intermittent rain into the book tent or the silent 
auction tent, or snack on some amazing food under the dining tent, listening to another fantastic 
line-up of musical talent. We even ran the firefighter dunk tank this year, proving how tough our Rist 
Canyon firefighters are!


I would like to thank everyone involved in the festival this year for making it such a great experience. 
We had a solid crew of folks helping to set up and tear down, making the work easier and the days 
shorter. Our community members running the various tents and attractions are dedicated and 
wonderful people. Our firefighters always juggle a few tasks on Festival Day, making sure we have 
things staffed and prepped in case of an emergency, but also educating visitors in the Firefighter 
Tent, keeping an eye on the parking lot and, of course, taking time out now and then to have a little 
fun. Everyone does an amazing job, and if I started listing folks by name I would run out of room. 
Thank you all!


On the operational side of things, we continue to plan a fire station in the Buckhorn area to improve 
our coverage there in the event of a wildland fire. We were blessed with moderate temperatures and 
rain at the right times this season, but that won't work out every year, and we need to be prepared. 
We are exploring grants for an additional brush truck with a crew cab, which would help us more 
easily transport firefighters to wildland fires along with the apparatus they need to support them 
while they fight it. This also dovetails with the Buckhorn station, since a fourth station would require 
more trucks.


Our recruit and training pipeline is strong, with new folks coming to check out the fire department 
and see how they might get involved. We had two new firefighters and an EMT graduate from recruit 
status this quarter, and they are already starting to help out on calls. As we head into the colder 
months, we'll all start to fire up those chimneys—and that means chimney fires and other structure 
events. During the fall we focus our training on our structure (bunker) gear, SCBA (breathing 
apparatus) and structure safety and stabilization. We have done a full inventory of our SCBA 
equipment and verified what was in good shape for the season, repaired what could be repaired and 
replaced what needed replacing.


Word on the street is that this winter might 
be a snowy one for our area, so stock up on 
that hot chocolate, get the firewood ready 
and don't forget to apply for your slash burn 
permit from the county.


Sincerely,

Jeff Elsner, Chief


Rist Canyon Volunteer Fire Department

P.O. Box 2, Bellvue, CO 80512


chief@rcvfd.org


Chief’s Report

Great News!  

Your RCVFD is now offering your 

Address Sign FREE! 

 


Order your address sign NOW so your fire 
fighters can find you FASTER when you 
call.


To order, call Louise at 
970/217-6843. 


The signs are free, but donations are 
always appreciated.

mailto:chief@rcvfd.org




Ed Brown

April 9, 1950 - June 17, 2022


Ed Brown, a Rist Canyon Volunteer Fire Department Fire Fighter and Board Member for many 
years, died on June 17th. We appreciated his support and hard work. In spring 2011, Ed helped 
many of his neighbors get up and out of their homes late one night when the Crystal Park Fire 
started. 

Ed grew up in Nebraska in farm country. He has three adult sons who have all married and 
provided him with six grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. He loved his family and all of 
his friends. He was a kind and gentle bear of a man. We all miss him greatly.


RCVFD Monthly Meeting Schedule

Operations —1st Wednesdays (6-7 PM)	


	 Fire Training—2nd Wednesdays (7-9:30 PM)


	 	 Board Meeting—3rd Wednesdays (6-8 PM)


	 	 	 Medical Training—4th Wednesdays (6-9:30 PM)


Ops, Fire and Medical Trainings are at Firehouse #1 at 11835 Rist Canyon Road. Board meetings are held at 
Firehouse #1, or on Zoom if necessary. All Rist Canyon area residents are welcome to attend.  Around the 
first of each month, RCVFD sends out a Community Alert with the deadline to request a copy of the agenda. 
If you would like to receive the agenda, please email your name, email address and phone number to the 
RCVFD Board Secretary at secretary@rcvfd.org. Please note that the agenda will arrive one to two days 
before the scheduled meeting. To sign up for Community Alerts, visit RCVFD.org.

mailto:secretary@rcvfd.org
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Make power outages a thing 
of the past with a home 
standby generator.

Power outages… we’ve all su!ered through them.  The good news is, you don’t need to any longer.  
Generac home standby generators automatically provide backup power during a utility power outage – 
whether you’re home or away. Whether it’s for a few hours or several days, your family and home are protected.   
So sure, keep the candles and flash lights, but it’s time to get serious about preparing for power outages. 

Are you prepared for Power Outages? 

Call or go online today for more information
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2022 RCVFD Mountain Festival a Big Success!


The annual RCVFD Mountain Festival was held on Saturday, September 10, 2022, to raise funds for 
the Rist Canyon Volunteer Fire Department. Even though we had drizzle most of the day, there were 
about 1,500 happy attendees, and a nice profit was made for the fire department. Over 150 neighbor 
volunteers worked together to make the Festival happen. This event brought neighbors together to 
build new friendships and informed people about the activities of RCVFD.


This year’s celebration featured a huge used book sale with thousands of books; an excellent silent 
auction with hundreds of items; a delicious bake sale with an amazing number of pies, cakes and 
more; a large plant sale with a variety of types and sizes of plants; a great RCVFD Festival T-shirt 
sale, with a new logo for this year plus vintage shirts from past years; 24 craft sellers and other 
vendors; 15 non-profit educational booths; outstanding live musical entertainment by five local 
bands; an old-fashioned dunk tank; firefighter demonstrations of equipment; a display of our fire 
trucks; free ice cream in a variety of flavors; food trucks; and a kids’ area with lots of different 
activities, games and farm animals. A presentation at the RCVFD Annual Meeting on Saturday, 
November 5, 2022, will give more information and show photographs of the event.


Please mark your calendars for next year’s Festival—Saturday, September 9, 2023. To join the 
Festival team, please contact H.J. Siegel, Festival Coordinator [HJ@computer.org]. There are lots of 
ways to help in the months before the Festival, days before the Festival, during the Festival and after 
the Festival. We happily welcome new members for the fun and friendly “Friends of the Festival” 
leadership team!


H. J. Siegel

Mountain Festival Coordinator and 


RCVFD Board Vice President

Letter From the Vice President

Lots of great fire department demos!

Folks starting to arrive 
on a chilly morning.

Plenty of bidding going on in the 

Silent Auction tent.

mailto:HJ@computer.org
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202 Roundtree Rd, Livermore
• ~42.34 Acres
• 3 Bed / 3 Bath Custom Home
• 3 Car Garage with Shop Area
• Metal Building for Toys
• Greenhouse

199 Redtail Ridge Way, Bellvue
192 Moondance, Bellvue

• ~75 Acres
• 2688 SqFt Shop w/Full Kitchen
• 2 Lots Selling Together
• Two Barns

318 Turkey Roost Dr, Livermore
• ~ 9.97 Acres
• Horse Property in Glacier View
• Electric Box Installed at Drive-

way Pole
• Community Water Tap

5 Lots on Stratton Park, Bellvue
• ~35+ Acre Lots
• Gated Community
• Private Access to National 

Forest 
• Amazing Views

0 Mount Mahogany Ct, Livermore
• ~41.77 Acres
• Bordering thousands of acres 

of National Forest
• Well

2384 Rist Creek, Bellvue
• 20 acres in Rist Creek
• Perfect for your Special Home
• Only 1 other property beyond
• Apx 30 minutes to Old Town

4703-A Boardwalk Dr., Fort Collins, CO 80525 | 970-226-3990

Each office independently owned & operated

Louise Creager
ABR, GRI, REO, CNE, SFR
Military Specialist
Broker Associate

(970) 217-6843
LouiseCreager@gmail.com
www.LouiseCreager.com

SPECIALIZING IN RURAL & 

MOUNTAIN PROPERTIES

Your Neighbor
Since 1989

MANY BUYERS ARE LOOKING - ARE YOU THINKING OF SELLING?
Don’t wait until you are ready to list or buy! My marketing plan will have you ready from 

the first day of the listing. 

Complimentary market analysis - contact me today!

Your Neighbor and Trusted Local Professional - FULL service - FULL time REALTOR®.

What’s Happening in Your Neighborhood?
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Notes from Your Area Representatives

Bears, bears and more bears or 
is it only one? It is not for me to 
know. There has been much 
bear activity as of late along the 
Stove Prairie corridor. With the 
trash issues I have been hearing 
about I suspect it is only one or 
two where I live. The experts 
could be called in to figure it 
out. I do not want this. I want to 
see bears and not have to deal 
with nuisance bears. 

Please guard trash and other 
yummy things bears love. After 
all, fall is the season of 
hyperphagia. Let’s all be 
responsible and enjoy seeing 
the beautiful animals for what 
they are. We do live with them!

Take it Easy!

Tim Stratman


Stove Prairie Area Rep

Happy Fall and Welcome to all the new folks in our 
neighborhood. As the weather cools and the sun sets 
earlier, many are cutting firewood in anticipation of those 
cozy nights by the fire. But what to do with the slash piles? 

Many of us burn them while others chip and spread them. 
If you choose to burn be sure to get your Free Burn 
Permit. It's quick and easy. Go to the www.RCVFD.com 
website. Click on Community Information, then Get A 
Burn Permit. This takes you directly to the Larimer County 
website for the Permit. You will complete information such 
as your name and the address where you will be burning. 
You can choose a date starting in October and ending in 
April. Be sure to read all the instructions, which will be 
part of the Permit. It includes the size of slash pile as well 
as no burning unless there is a minimum of three inches of 
snow on the ground.

On the day you plan to burn you should plan to spend the 
day watching over each slash pile. You will also need to 
contact the Larimer County Sheriff's office non-emergency 
number,  970/416-1985, to let them know you plan to burn 
that day.

A few things to remember. Windy days are not a good day 
to burn. If the forecast plans for ten mph winds or more, 
choose another day. Be sure to have access to water, a 
shovel and rake to prevent spreading and put the fire out 
when done. Then check over the next few days that it is 
out. The Permit site includes all the instructions.

Once you finish your application you will have a permit 
number. You cannot burn until you receive a confirmation 
email from Larimer County. 

Be safe, and enjoy the beautiful fall colors that Colorado is 
known for. If you need RCVFD anytime, for fire or medical 
emergencies, always call 911. 

Louise Creager

Stratton Park Area Rep 

Continued on next page

For great information on protecting 
your bear neighbors, visit the RCVFD 
website’s Ristwatch page, scroll down 
to the April 2019 Ristwatch, and read 
page 6. The information comes from 
Linda Masterson’s go-to handbook, 
Living with Bears. 


You can order her book at 
livingwithbears.com. Linda, a former 
resident of Crystal Mountain, is now 
living on the Gulf Coast, but reports 
that she still misses the mountains!


We miss her too! Watch for excerpts 
of her books in upcoming issues. Ed.

http://www.rcvfd.com/
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Free No Cost No Obligation 
Brokers Price Opinion for 
your Rist Canyon Property. 

*Property Owners*

I will help You with any 
Larimer County Property Tax 

Valuation Protest for FREE.


Thinking of selling? Sellers I am 
serious about earning your 
business and I am willing to 
donate 10% of my commission earned to RCVFD or the charity of your choice.


Call Us Today and I will go to work for you!


Thinking about Buying Land in Bellvue? I can be Your Buyer's Agent and Represent 
your interests; AND have Seller pay all commissions in most cases, Plus credit you 
$250 at closing for any house.


Despite the cold, Asha, Jack and Abbas had 
plenty of ice cream customers.
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Notes from Your Area Representatives, cont’d.

Pretty quiet on the mountain now that the rains 
have stopped. Road seems to be holding up well 
and reconstruction of Deer Path and Wildsong is 
underway. Enjoy the cooler fall temperatures 
before winter arrives. 

Erica Michel

Upper Buckhorn Area Rep


As we move into fall, we need to be 
extra careful when cutting our 
firewood. Sparks are not our friends.


Please sign up for our Community 
alerts at RCVFD.org.  This keeps you 
informed of lost pets and events in 
the area. 


Contact Leta911.org  and sign up for 
reverse 911 calls for alerts when you 
need to evacuate if a fire or flood is 
near you.  It is a good idea to do this 
every year or so to make sure you 
are still on the list.


The address signs are free and help 
the firefighters and EMTs find our 
homes faster.  Give them the extra 
edge to find you in an emergency.


Finally, a ride in the Flight for Life is 
$20,000 a trip. Consider signing up 
for this as it covers everyone in your 
household.


If you have any questions or need 
information on any of the items 
above, please contact me.


Carolyn Stanley

Davis Ranch Area Rep.


970/221-2024

All photos in this issue courtesy of Erica Michel.

It’s That Time Again!


Daylight Savings Time ends on Sunday, 
November 6th. Set your clocks one hour 
forward before you go to bed Saturday night 
(after the Annual Meeting and Potluck).


It’s a good time to also change the batteries in 
your smoke and CO2 detectors. And, if your 
smoke detector is over ten years old, it’s time 
to replace it with a new one.

http://rcvfd.org/
http://leta911.org/


11



13

Thank You to the Community Volunteers Who Made

the 2022 RCVFD Mountain Festival a Success!

Most of the 2022 RCVFD Mountain Festival activities and the names of most of the volunteers who 
participated in those activities are listed below. A big thanks to the over 120 community volunteers 
who worked together so about 1,500 people could come together for a fun day, learn about RCVFD 
and raise money for RCVFD supplies and equipment.


For information about how you can join our great team of volunteers, please contact me, H.J. 
Siegel, Mountain Festival Coordinator, at HJ@computer.org.


• Announcer: Neil Faber

• Bake Sale: Patti Clutter, Chair; Bethany Schwartz, Bonnie Shetler, Diane Schwartz, Hayden, 

Hayley, James Clutter, Jameson Schwartz, Jeremy Schwartz, Karen Salaz, Lisa Diederich, 
Melanie Bevers and all the local residents who donated baked goods for the sale. 


• Book Sale: Carolyn Stanley, Chair; Kathy Cox, Co-Chair; Andrea Toryer, Angela McQuillan, 
Barb Monesson, Becky Lunt, Beth Corbitt, Betsy Bartel, Bonnie Shetler, Brett Carr, Bridget 
Tisthammer, Brittany Johnston, Corey Stewart, Dana Stewart, D e b b i e  F a b e r ,  Diane 
McCarthy, Erica Michel, Gabrielle Borin, Gretchen Long, Harry Bates, H.J. Siegel, Hunter 
Squibb, I r e n e  H o l t z e r ,  James Clutter, Janet Siegel, Jeff Brack, Jess Stark, Jesse 
Ceplecha, Jim Gray, Joan Miller, Josie Goodyear, Juana Jackson, Karen Salaz, Louise 
Creager, Marcy Gray, Mark McCracken, Mark Neuroth, Mike Salaz, Mike Wilkins, Molly 
McLean, Neil Faber, Nicole Pam Thomas, Pat Baker, Pat Carey, Patti Clutter, Sarah Neill, Scott 
Kissell, Shannon Phelps, Shawn Ziegler, Susan Weaver, Tanya Shenk, Tim Jackson, Tom 
Ho l t ze r,  Trisha Johnston and Wes Rutt


• Corporate and Donor Sponsors: Taylor Hubbard, Chair; Jocelyn Wolf

• Craft/Vendor Booths: Jill Smith and Debbie Benson, Co-Chairs; Julie Lautermilch, Rylie Smith 

and Molly Cottingham

• Dunk Tank: Trisha Johnston, Chair; Amelia Lauenroth, Brett Johnston, Juana Jackson, 

Molly McLean and Shannon Phelps

• Entertainment: Sandy Reilly, Chair; the bands who volunteered services: AKA (Tom 

Southard, Taylor Lukasiewicz, Dave Bauer, Pete Ramirez, Gerald Craig, Walt Niccoli); 
Geezer Big Band (Don Diemer, Dan Fuller, Burke Sweiger); Liz Barnez (with Eric Moon 
and Marty Rein), Choice City Trio (Alan Anderson, Edwin Chong, Larry Page); Cowtown 
(Ron Lynam, Julie Lynam, Bob Montgomery, Russ Larson); Shaped Music (technical 
support): Dom Gambone, Fish Carpenter and Mike Kwiatek


• Facilities (e.g., tents, tables, chairs, potties): Richard Lund

• Farm Animals: Shiloh Dairy

• Field Layout: Shannon Phelps, Chair; H.J. Siegel, James Clutter, Juana Jackson

• Field Provider: Gail and Gene Michaud

• Fire Trucks: Juana Jackson

• Firefighter Display Booth: Juana Jackson, Chair; Amelia Lauenroth

• Firefighter Demonstrations: Juana Jackson, Chair; Carol Dollard, Erica Sloat, Jeff Elsner, 

Jesse Ceplecha, Jocelyn Wolf, Mark McCracken, Mark Neuroth and Mia Lauenroth

• Food Trucks: Bridget Tisthammer

• Helicopter for Airlifts: Mark Neuroth


Continued on next page



Thank You, Rist Canyon

Volunteer Fire Department!

For 70 years we’ve been treating our customers 

like family. Stop in and experience the difference.

         
 

899 Riverside Ave • 970-482-0156 • HouskaAutomotive.com

Tires • Service Repair • Heavy Duty



15

RCVFD Festival Thanks, cont’d.
• Ice Cream: Bridget Tisthammer, Chair; Abbas, Asha, Jack and Louise Creager

• Kids’ Activities: Trisha Johnston, Chair; Angela McQuillan, Brett Johnston, Jack and Jon 

McQuillan

• Non-Profit and Educational Booths: Trisha Johnston, Chair; Angela McQuillan, Molly 

Cottingham and Rylie

• Plant Sale: Kimberley Carr, Chair; Addison Minnick, Brett Carr and Maram Yousif

• Publicity: Karen Salaz, press releases, online calendars; Taylor Hubbard, event design, 

Facebook, posters, social media; and Brett Carr, volunteers request graphic

• RCVFD Firefighters for Set Up, Festival Day and/or Close Up: Adam Richards, Alan 

Villavicencio, Carol Dollard, Debbie Benson, Erica Sloat, H.J. Siegel, Hunter Squibb, Jeff 
Brack, Jeff Elsner, Jeff Stark, Jesse Ceplecha, Jocelyn Wolf, John Benshoof, Kim Workman, 
Larry Monesson, Lyle Benson, Mark McCracken, Mark Neuroth, Mia Lauenroth, Mike Wilkins, 
Shawn Zeigler and Terry Shetler


• Road Signs: Randy Hediger

• Shuttle Tractor Driver: Brett Johnston

• Shuttle Trailer: Steve Denlinger

• Silent Auction: Janet Siegel, Chair; Pam Thomas, Co-Chair; Carolyn Stanley, Barb 

Monesson, Betsy Bartels, “Book Bees,” Brett Carr, Carol Nichols, Debbie Benson, Diane 
McCarthy, Erica Michel, Gretchen Long, H.J. Siegel, Karen Salaz, James Clutter, Jeff 
Elsner, Jen Dartez, Jim Gray, Jocelyn Wolf, Jon McQuillan, Juana Jackson, Kathy Cox, Larry 
Monesson, Louise Creager, Lyle Benson, Marcy Gray, Mark McCracken, Mike Salaz, 
Molly McShane, Patti Clutter, Richard Lund, Shannon Phelps, Sky Siegel, Taylor 
Hubbard, Trisha Johnston and Woody Saunders


• T-Shirts: Molly McLean, Shannon Phelps, Co-Chairs

• Treasurer/Mentor: Richard Lund; and Assistant Treasurer: Steve Denlinger

• Wi-Fi: Phil Jensen, Chair; and Jocelyn Wolf                   

Kimberley and Brett Carr ran the 
Plant Sale tent, which was a jungle 
this year. Note the artichokes and 
figs from the Squibb family!

President Neil Faber was 
our Announcer this year.

Two little cuties making 
friends in the kids’ area.
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Type to enter texte

Notes from Stove Prairie Elementary School

6208 South College Avenue


Fort Collins                    970.223.5197


Located 1 1/4 miles south of Harmony 


on the east side of College Avenue,


just south of Poudre Pet and Feed.


Dear Neighbors,


The 2022-2023 school year is in full swing now and we are 
excited for another fun school year adventure!


By the time this edition comes out, we will have held our 
Annual Fall Festival on October 1. We hope that you were able 
to attend and enjoyed a fun-filled day!


Enjoy your autumn!


Jacki Lawson

Stove Prairie Elementary PTO





Back

To


School!



THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR SERVICE.

FORT COLLINS 1609 East Harmony Road, 970.206.1160
1102 Lincoln Avenue, 970.223.8200

107 North College Avenue, 970.267.3650

We are proud to 
support the RCVFD

18_BC04_RISTWATCH_RCVFD_BRAND_AD.indd   1 5/15/18   3:39 PM

        

FRAYER & ASSOCIATES, CPA PC 
 

MONA F. FRAYER, CPA MBA  
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT                         
Telephone (970) 419-3200 
501 STOVER STREET                                                              
FORT COLLINS, CO 80524 
e-mail: mfrayercpa@yahoo.com 
 

• Monthly accounting with explained 

 financial statements 

• Long-Term Care, life, disability, and  

buy sell insurance 

• Business, Individual, Non-Profit and  

Sales Tax returns 

• Individual and Business Financial Statements 

• Free ½ hour consults for New Clients 

• Ask us about any other needs you may have 
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More Scenes from the Mountain Festival

Just some of our many fearless fire fighters!

Molly and Shannon reported that 

people bought lots of tees—


maybe they wanted the extra layers?

Patti Clutter did a great job running the Bake 
Sale tent with lots of help, including her 

mentor, Lisa Diederich, and husband James.

Carolyn Stanley and Diane 
McCarthy taking a little break in 
the Book Tent.

Cowtown and Choice 
City Trio also joined us 

for a great day of music!

Geezer Big Band

Also Known As

Liz Barnez and friends



Here’s My Card

Jon Barry
CEO

info@1472protection.com
970.691.5947

Satelite Monitored
Custom Exterior

Fire Protection System

Increasing Protection From Wildfires!

3.5” x 2”

MKT-5894M-A
> edwardjones.com

Mike Boyles 
Financial Advisor
St Michaels Town Square 
6560 29th St Unit 106 
Greeley, CO 80634 
970-330-6771

HighAltitudeHoney.com
(970) 577-6001

HighAltitudeHoney8500
@gmail.com

Worship Service every Sunday at 10 AM

at Stove Prairie Ranch—970/682-7311


Everyone welcome!

The Ristwatch reserves the right 
to edit, refuse, reject or cancel 
any article or ad at any time. We 
base this decision on our 
responsibility to our readers. We 
will not knowingly print any 
article or ad that is misleading or 
untruthful. Articles submitted to 
the Ristwatch are a 
representation of the author 
and not necessarily an 
endorsement by the RCVFD.
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smile.amazon.com is the same Amazon you know, but it 
donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile 
purchases to the charitable organization of your choice.

Same products, same prices, same service! And once you 
set it up, it’s automatic! Just go to www.smile.amazon.com. If you have an Amazon 
account, sign in. Select Rist Canyon VFD as the charity you would like to give to. 
Bookmark this website and use it for all your Amazon purchases. If you shop on Amazon, 
there’s no reason not to do it! 

You can donate through Colorado Gives 
any time of the year! Please Spread the 

WORD to family and friends!


It's easy—just post this link:

http://coloradogives.org/RistCanyonVolunteerFireDepartment

to Facebook and ask them to donate! Your fire department thanks you!


Three Easy Ways to Help the RCVFD

     Spread the Word!

One of our biggest fundraisers is the King Soopers 
Rewards Card. If everyone in the Rist Canyon area 
used this program, it could make a HUGE difference in 
our fundraising. This generous program gives the 
RCVFD 5% of all of your purchases at King Soopers. 
This includes groceries, toiletries, supplies, clothing, gas 
and even prescriptions. 

The process only takes a few minutes. If you don't already have a free King Soopers 
Rewards Card, request one from your cashier or the service desk. Once that's done, jump on 
your computer and go to www.kingsoopers.com/communityrewards. Click on the link to enroll. 
Set up an account, or sign in if you already have one. Then click on Community Rewards from 
the list on the left. Use the "Find an Organization" box to enter our NPO number, YP687 and 
click Search. It will verify that you have selected the RCVFD. Click "Enroll" and you're done! 
Always scan your Rewards Card when shopping. As a Rewards member, you’ll save money 
and earn points towards gas discounts; and the RCVFD will receive 5% of your purchases. If 
you have any questions about the King Soopers Rewards Program, contact them at 
800/576-4377. And thank you for telling your neighbors to sign up, too!

http://www.AmazonSmile.com
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2022 Annual Drive Budget $102,666 - Donations YTD $51,460

Continued on next page

Aberle, Jennifer

Adams, Mary

Adkins, Matthew

Alvarez, Raul & Barbara

Amey, Keith & Martha

Anders, Barbara

Anderson, Annette

Anderson, Robert

Andrasik, Candace

Applegate, Mike & Christina

Arndt, Ray & Cindy

Arndt, Wayne L.

Asche Lyle & Janese

Astrid Starship LLC

Awtrey, Christopher & Sloane

Bainer, Helene

Baker, Daniel & Patty Huxley

Baker, Frank & Margaret

Baker, Pat

Ballinger, Wes & Susan

Barnhart, Danny & Amanda

Bartel, Betsy

Bartman, Heather

Bastian, Richard & Vicki

Bates, Harry & Carol Dollard

Batman, Leslie & Janet

Bender, Thomas & Crystal

Benshoof, John & Deb Cheuvront

Benson, Lyle & Debbie

Berquist Farms

Berquist, Harold & Janice

Bevers, Mike & Melanie

Bevers, Morris & Kathleen

Big D Properties LLC

Billica, Roger

Boltz, Willie

Brack Jeff & Gretchen Long 

Brandt, David & Danna

Brault, Aaron & Stephanie

Breest, Chris & Lindy

Brockman, Michael & Stephanie

Brotsky, Rochelle

Burggraff, Gerri

Burrows, Royal & Sue

Cain, David & Connie

Canfield, Jeff & Kim

Center, Janet

Ceplecha, Len & Cheryl

Chalfant, Kirstan

Chandler, Ken & Rita

Chinn, James

Chopp, Stephen & Diane

Clagett, George & Sharon

Cloudy Pass Owners Assoc.


Clutter, James & Patti

Cordsen, Jim & Eileen

Cossins, Sheryl & Jade Kizer

Cowley, Nancy

Cox, Clay & Kathy

Creager, BJ & Louise

Cruse, Pamela

Dahl, Ron & Judy

Daniels, Bruce

Davis, Allison

Davis, Dan & Sandy

Davis, Nancy

De Gregorio, Mark

Dellenbach, Mary

DeSuza, Frank & Fedosia

Diederich, Tom & Lisa

Dion, Joseph & Marilyn

Doherty, Paul & K. Huyvaert

Downing, Shane & Teri Tracy

Dukart, Lane & Sue

Edwards, Robert & Robin

Elkins, Jay & Rebecca

Elliott, Elizabeth

Ellmann, Jerry & Patti

Elsner, Jeff & Carol

Embrey, William & Elaine

England, Richard & Karen

Etherton, Bruce & Dawn

Faber, Neil & Debbie

Fackler, Glen & Carol

Fagan, Sean & Laura

Fisher, Carl & Holly Randell

Forbes, Glen & Karen

Forrester, Jennifer

Frank, David & Marjorie Anders

Franklin, Ed & Laurie

Fried, Eric & Cheryl Rayner

Friedman, Greg

Gallegos, Jim & Elizabeth

Gang, Tristram& Mariya Tariq

Gilliland, Gary & Charline

Gobbo, Allen & Diana

Goedl, Ray & Phyllis

Gore, Michael & Petra

Gorpf & Tonia Bouska

Grady, Jack & Mary

Gray, Charles & Caroline

Gray, Jim & Marcy

Greenfeder, Eric & Kathleen

Gullikson, Mary

Hager, Jack & Linda

Hamilton, Diana

Hamilton, Patricia

Hanson, Michael & Jan


Harr, Tom Jr. & Bonnie

Henchenski, Robert & Gail

Herrera, Rachel

Hill, Charles & Mary

Hogan, Scott & Paige

Holtzer, Thomas & Irene

Horner, Jim & Cindy

Houska, Dennis & Noreen

Hueser, Joseph & Kay

Hunt, Susan

Huzieff, Sean & Julia

Jackson, Tim & Juana

Jacobson, Cecilia

Jacobson, Mervyn & D. Drew

Janssen, Wendell & Debbie

Johnson, Anna

Johnson, Christopher & Melissa

Johnson, Frederick & Antonia

Johnson, Kip

Jordan, Rick & Vicky

Kefalas, John

Keirns, Don & Wanda

Kessler, Phillip & Deborah

Kindsfather, Ruth

Klein, Jerry & Kori

Knab, Tom & Lynda

Knoedler, Louise

Kooser, John

Koturov, Marisue & Daneil

Kramer, Dan & Donna

Kregel, Kathy

Lamfers, Steve & Jeff

Larimer Co. 4-wheel Dr. Club

Lauenroth, Bill & Ingrid Burke

Laux, John & Jenny

Lawson, Charles & Jolene

Lemert, Gary & Martha

Levick, Bill & Joan

Lidmila, Michael & Melody

Lough, Jack & Kathleen

Lund, Richard & Elenore

Lyn, Marsha

Lynam, Ron & Julie

Magruder, Andrew

Maher, Mike

Masone, Joseph & Maria

Mattison, Harold & Linda

Maxwell, Floyd & L. Rubenthaler

May, Steve & Joy

McCain, Sheryl

McCormick, Annie

McCracken, Charles & Gloria

McCracken, Mark & D. McCarthy

McGinley, Kathi
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Thanks to everyone! 

Your support is so 

important to the health of 
our RCVFD! THANK YOU!!


2022 Annual Drive Budget, cont’d.

Meredith, William

Miller, CW & Carol

Miller, Joan

Milliger, Mitch & Judie

Minch, Peggy Sue

Mohr, Tom & Pam

Monesson, Larry & Barbara

Moreno, Jack

Mounts, Russell & Jeannie

Mueller, Johanna

Muirhead, Larry & Sharon

Neal, Frank & Sharon

Neergaard, Kenneth & Marian

Neil, George & Joni

Nelson L. Smith

Nett, Terry & Terry

Neumon, Viva

Newlin, Dennis

Newton, Jim

Nichols, Paul & Ann

Nolte, Joel

Norris, Robert & Pamela Giles

O'Connor, Mechael

Oesterle, Max & Pamela

Oppenlander, J. & D. Richmond

Paris, Leslie

PayPal Giving Fund

Perry, Marty & Terry

Perry, Phyllis

Peterson, Joel

Peterson, Leslie & Gelene

Pfitzer, Neal & Marlys

Pheldor, Paul

Phelps, Shannon & M. McClean

Powers, Barbara


Price, Linda M Hernandez

Ramos, Rafael

Rehme, Norman & Carol

Reichert, Robert & Peggy

Rommel, Kurt & Marga

Rose, Matthew & Paige

Rosenberg, Walt & Paula

Ruppert, Roslyn & Gordon Claus

Rutt, Wes & Nicki

Ryan Marie-Laure

Sajbel, Jennifer

Salisbury, John & Susan

Saunders, Howard & Jean

Schaal, Herb & Cindy Lechner

Schettler, Dick & Dixie

Schleppy, Raymond & Wendy

Schneider, Robert & Joan

Scholz, Ernst & Sarah

Schulke, Will & Erin Peterson

Sell, Fred & Dawn

Sendek, Wanda

Shandley, Jack & Renee

Shenk, Tanya

Shenk-Brien, Tracy

Sherman, Peter & Cynthia

Shulman, Steven & Deborah

Siegel, HJ & Janet

Siegmund, John

Skelton, Joe & Deanna

Sky Corral

Sloan, Cathy

Smethurst, John & Ruby

Smith, Marilyn

Smith, Tracy & Terry Hribal

Spencer, Keith & Stacey


Standring, Carolyn

Stanley, Randall & Carolyn

Staubs, James & Peggy

Stephens, Jon & Susanne

Stratman, Thomas & Charlene

Stringtown Gulch Road Assoc. 

Swenson, Charles & Elizabeth

Swenson, Dennis

Swindler, Lee & Sheri

Taylor, Leisa

Thielen, Robert

Tisserat, Ned & Jan Leach

Tisthammer, Thomas & Bridget

Tracy, Robert

Vannorsdel, Dick & Carol

Vickery, Harold

Vollmer, Oliver

Walker, Luke

Weiler, Richard & Patricia

Weixelman, Gary

Welch, Jarrett

Wensman, Patrick

Wernsman, Robert & Kathy

Wile, F.M. & Kathy Stowe

Wilkins, Mike & Kelly Wrighton

Willauer, David & Diane

Williams, James & Patti

Wilson, Thomas

Wing, Tom & Lynn

Wolf, Jeff & Donna

Wood, Chuck & Kathleen

Wright, David & Jennie

Yoder, Dean & Margie

Great Resource!

Disabled Resource Services offers walkers, crutches and other mobility devices for as little as $10 to 
$25 per year. They also take donations of these devices if you have one you’d like to pass on. They 
are located just west of the Poudre Valley Hospital parking lot. Call first if you plan to visit—their 
hours are limited.



2022 RCVFD Board of Directors — RCVFDboard@rcvfd.org


President	 	 Neil Faber	 	 	 720/205-8447	 president@rcvfd.org	 

Vice President	 H.J. Siegel	 	 	 970/416-9062		 vicepresident@rcvfd.org

Chief, 2nd VP	 Jeff Elsner	 	 	 970/224-2773		 chief@rcvfd.org

Treasurer	 	 Richard Lund	 	 970/419-0397		 treasurer@rcvfd.org

Asst. Treasurer	 Steve Denlinger	 	 970/221-2192		 assistanttreasurer@rcvfd.org

Secretary	 	 Leisa Taylor		 	 970/493-1236		 secretary@rcvfd.org

Ristwatch Editor	 Bridget Tisthammer	 970/484-6724	 ristwatch@rcvfd.org


RCVFD Area Representatives


Lower Buckhorn	 Dean Yoder	 	 	 970/493-4233

Upper Buckhorn	 Erica Michel		 	 970/222-1795	

Davis Ranch		 Carolyn Stanley	 	 970/221-2024

Rist Canyon		 Idris Hamid		 	 970/482-4905

Stove Prairie	 Tim Stratman	 	 970/484-2821

Stratton Park	 Louise Creager	 	 970/217-6843

Whale Rock		 Roger Dev	 	 	 970/658-0360

	 	 	 	 	 	 	

To add, remove or correct 
your mailing address, 
please call Richard Lund at 
970/419-0397 or email 
treasurer@rcvfd.org.

Rist Canyon Volunteer Fire Department 

P. O. Box 2

Bellvue, CO  80512

www.rcvfd.org
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